Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

September 28, 2018
Directors Present:      Jim Timney



Larry Davis

David Spence
Selden Wasson
Directors Absent:
Richard Downey
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager




Julia Power – Staff



Dennis Peat – DPW prospective Board Member



Eugene Sullivan – DPW prospective Board Member




Jim & Mika Gratton 




Basilio Martinez
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:07 a.m.
The first agenda item was the Approval of the August 2018 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes. Director Spence made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The second agenda item was Communication from Members.
1. Jim & Mika Gratton attended the meeting to discuss being accessed the 2nd Development Fee. The Board explained the Tariff to them.  They have made arrangements to pay the 2nd Development Fee in full by the end of October 2018.

2. Basilio Martinez attended the meeting to discuss payment options on the 271,132 gallon ($3,576.10) water leak he incurred.  The Board and Mr. Martinez agreed to a payment agreement of $200.00 a month (plus the current bill) until the balance is paid in full.  
Doney Park Water has added reminder for members on monthly billing statements and the Website, to be prepared when leaving their homes for an extended period of time. 
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The last agenda items were the approval of Purchase Requests and Other Business.  The Board reviewed the purchase request for Dana Kepner, PO# 16228 for $7,835.57 (MXU’s).  
In other the business, the Board re-scheduled the October 2018 Board Meeting to be held on October 31, 2018 @ 9:00 a.m. as a work session for reviewing the Bylaws & Tariffs.  Bill Sullivan will be asked to attend.  Director Davis made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
Director Spence made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 12:32 p.m.

________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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